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Greengauge 21 today published a Position Statement on the HS2 

proposals for a new high-speed railway line between London and the 

West Midlands as an early contribution to the Government consultation 

currently underway.  

 

In the Position Statement, Greengauge 21 makes clear that the 

Government forecasts are very cautious and also that a connection to 

the East Midlands should be provided in the first stage of HS2. 

 

“This is about much more than just one new railway line,” Jim Steer, 

Greengauge 21 Director, said. “This is the first stage in the development 

of a national high-speed rail network which will provide much-needed 

transport capacity and deliver transformational economic benefits. HS2 

is affordable and represents good value for money. The wider national 

network should link all Britain’s major cities and bring a significant 

reduction in carbon from the transport sector.”  

 

The Greengauge 21 Position Statement warmly welcomes the 

Government’s proposals to develop the initial route from London to the 

West Midlands and supports the technical work that underpins the 

scheme. “The only issue that we have with the work carried out so far”, 

said Jim Steer, “is that in several ways it is too conservative. The 

demand forecasts and assessment of carbon benefits are very cautious 

and our own work suggests that the value for money of the proposals – 

while good – should in practice be even better.” 

 

 The Position Statement says that the first stage of HS2 should be 

configured to serve the East Midlands, Yorkshire and the North East as 

well as the West Midlands and the North West.  

 

Jim Steer said, “There is a substantial body of research on high-speed 

rail available on the Greengauge 21 website, which we hope the public, 

local authorities and businesses – including those in the corridor 

between London and the West Midlands –  will find informative, if they 

care to look.” 

 

 

End 

 

Notes to Editors 

1. Greengauge 21 was established in 

2006, to initiate the debate on high- 

speed rail in Britain.  

2. For more information or to set up an 

interview with Greengauge 21, please 

contact:  

 

Jim Steer on 07785 242506 

(jim.steer@sdgworld.net) or 

 

Julie Mills on 07956 405003  

(julie.mills@greengauge21.net)  

3. The Greengauge 21 HSR Public 

Interest Group was established in 

Spring 2008, to develop the case for 

a network of high speed lines, 

resulting in the definitive report Fast 

Forward: A High Speed Rail Strategy 

for Britain, published in September 

2009. This position statement was 

developed following a meeting of the 

Public Interest Group held in March 

2011. 

4. The Greengauge 21 Position 

Statement on the HS2 consultation is 

available on the Greengauge 21 

website: 

www.greengauge21.net/publications/

position-statement/ 
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